Exhibit F-3

Duke Anderson

From: Houttekier, Michael [Michael.Houttekier@allegiancehealth.org]

Sent: Friday, December 12, 2008 9:57 AM

To: Duke Anderson

Subject: RE: Status Report

Duke.

Allegiance Health values our relationship with you and your health system. We hope to continue to build a solid rapport with HCHC by supporting your needs through active engagement with your ideals. It is our goal to keep community medicine in the hands of community leadership, a value that I believe you share. I will continue to provide you with updates periodically and continue to seek your approval prior to meeting with any of your physicians. I hope that you have a wonderful and safe holiday season.

Holiday regards,

Physician Recruiter Allegiance Health (517) 788-4748 - Office (517) 788-4706 - Fax (517) 206-2706 -- Cell

From: Duke Anderson [mailto:danderson@hchc.com]

Sent: Thursday, December 11, 2008 7:13 PM

To: Houttekier, Michael Subject: RE: Status Report

Hello Mike,

Sorry it took a bit to get back with you. I was gone tast week to a conference and this week has been more busier than I like!

Regarding the cardiologist issue, I am meeting with our recruiter Diane Thompson next week to discuss recruitment issues in general. I do want to discuss this with her and gain her insights before setting up a planned visit down here. Regarding the general surgery issue, I would respectfully ask that you not market the aforementioned procedure to Hillsdale docs. I have discussed this matter with our surgeons and they are confident that they are able to cover this procedure locally, granted that our volumes are not extremely high. Thank you for asking though. I'll be in touch.

Duke

From: Houttekier, Michael [mallto:Michael:Houttekier@allegiancehealth.org]

Sent: Thursday, December 04, 2008 3:54 PM

To: Duke Anderson Subject: Status Report

Duke.

I hope that this email finds you in great spirits. I did not receive any leads in November for a Cardiologist for Hillsdale. I am wondering if you are opposed to a J-1Visa or H-1B Visa physician who communicates well. I am still working with Michigan Heart and Dr. Zande's schedule to make a visit to your facility. Lastly, one of our new General Surgeons (Shawn Obi, D.O.) is performing minimally invasive parathyroid surgery by using PTH Assay machine. I am wondering if you would oppose me letting your primary care physicians know that this technique is available to their patients. Grant it, if your physicians are performing this type of surgery I understand that you do not want me to market within the Hillsdale market, which we respect your wishes. Holiday wishes,

12/13/2008